
Library Resources & Services Committee Meeting 
November 27, 2006

10:00a.m.

CLRC

Present: Valerie Prescott (HCCC); Pat Onsi (SUNY Upstate); Mary De Pietro (OCPL-East Syracuse Free library); Penelope Klein (CLRC); Nancy Howe (CLRC) liaison.

Guest: Jill Hurst-Wahl (Hurst Associates).

Excused: Kathryn O’Connor (Bryant & Stratton – Syracuse Campus).

Absent: Darby O’Brien (Utica College), Chair.

The meeting began with introductions of all present.

Grant Makers Database:  Penelope gave a demonstration of the completed Grant Makers Database, which is found on the CLRC web site under the “Special Interest’ tab. 

Grant Workshop: Nancy Howe is currently arranging a spring 2007 workshop.
Mentoring Toolkit Brainstorming Session (budget - $16,000):  
· The scope of this phase of the project was to provide help to librarians and other staff who are in need of mentoring. For example, a solo librarian in a small institution may be looking for someone to mentor him/her. Or perhaps an experienced librarian would be looking for mentor in an aspect of the field that he/she is unfamiliar with. 
· Workshops on how to become a mentor: expectations and responsibilities would be offered. This would be offered twice a year or quarterly.
· Orientation to CLRC: who we are, services we provide, how systems and funding work in NYS, etc… would be another component. This would be useful for both librarians new to the region and for those still unfamiliar with the Council. These sessions would be held at CLRC and at member libraries throughout our four- county region.

· Promotional materials for the mentoring program would be created with the help of Jill Hurst-Wahl.

· CLRC will administer a mentoring program for the region. 
· CLRC will surveys protégées to see if the mentoring program has been successful.

In 2005, Michael McLane went to a workshop at Syracuse University. Gisela von Dran and Angela Horne were among those who spoke. This workshop discussed the importance of mentoring in the library community and how one could become a mentor. From this workshop, it was thought that CLRC could become a clearinghouse of information on mentoring. 

· A workshop/panel discussion would be planned. Librarians from various types of libraries would be invited to speak about what they do and would then be available to mentor those in need.

· “Networking at Noon” - a brown lunch hour for potential mentors to speak to protégées could be planned. Food could be offered for a nominal fee.

· SLA, MLA and ALA all have mentoring programs and publications that can be used to help with this project.

· Podcast of CLRC orientation: 5 – 10 minutes.

Action Items:

· Proposal from Jill Hurst-Wahl
· Survey to membership to see if a mentoring program would be useful
· “Active Listening” workshop planned for spring 2007

· CLRC to obtain statistics on number of visits to the Expertise and Grant Makers Databases.
Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Howe

Assistant Director


